Wickham Skeith Parish Council: Parish Clerk’s report, January 2021.

To be reviewed at the meeting of the Council on 11th January 2021.

Website

Website accessibility statement uploaded.
Previously approved policies and procedures uploaded.
Village Green

Confirmation received that the green is registered as such with Suffolk County Council.

Summary of advice received so far from SALC and possible next steps.
Speed Indicator Device

SID data sent to Cllr Stringer.

SID recharged and re-positioned.  Mr. Merriam now has the battery and software.
Feedback from Mr. Merriam: “The SID seems to be working well. One battery appears to last a lot longer than the other.  I will do an analysis when it has been running on that setting for a month.  I have been looking at the traffic as it comes into the village and it definitely has an effect on the speed. In the darker winter days is shows up much better than on a sunny day.”
Casual Vacancies

Notification of two councillor vacancies publicized on the website and village newsletter.

Cllr Rowe’s acceptance of office received, and register of interests sent to MSDC.
Police Report 
See latest Constables County newsletter https://www.suffolk.police.uk/your-area/stowmarket
Crimes in Wickham Skeith area recorded – see: https://www.police.uk/pu/your-area/suffolk-constabulary/stowmarket/?tab=CrimeMap
November 2020: 
1  (Theft) 

Other Correspondence Received

I have not listed the regular updates relating to the coronavirus emergency from SALC, MSDC, SCC, Community Action Suffolk, and dialogue with the village volunteer group.  
· CIL rates consultation. Circulated to Cllrs 2nd December 2020. 
· Joint Local Plan consultation and video link. Details circulated to Cllrs 2nd December 2020.  Notes forwarded on 24th December.
· The Sicon Foundation - Tree planting initiative.  Circulated to Cllrs 2nd December 2020 for consideration.
· Suffolk Cloud – Councillors listing page offer.  Circulated to Cllrs 2nd December 2020 for consideration.
· Good Neighbour scheme.  Circulated to village volunteer group 2nd December 2020.
· ACRE guidance on village hall opening.  Circulated to village hall group 2nd December 2020.
· SALC member’s survey.  Circulated to Cllrs and village newsletter 2nd December 2020.  Responded to by the Clerk.
· Parish infrastructure plan support from Rachell Leggett.  Forwarded to Cllrs on 9th December.
· Anglian Regional Flood and Coastal Committee survey.  Forwarded to Cllrs on 14th December.
· SALC Area Forum notes.  Circulated to Cllrs on 23rd December.

· SCC Housing Survey.  Forwarded to Cllrs on 23rd December.
· Sunica Energy Farm consultation.  Forwarded to Cllrs 23rd December.

· Notification of break-in in the area by members of the public, advice to secure outhouses and sheds.  Forwarded to Cllrs 23rd December.

